
MISSION 
Morang South Primary School is a committed and unified partnership of teachers, parents and children.  We value diversity 

and strive for excellence.  We are committed to providing a high quality education in a cooperative, caring and safe  
environment.  Children are encouraged and challenged to reach their full potential. 

Your school's total points as of today  
9,753.  

Grade Unexplained Explained Total Late Arrivals 

Prep - 2 69 77 146 36 

3 - 4 39 60 99 15 

5 - 6 75 67 142 12 

From the Principal 
Hi Everyone,  
 
Thank you all for your warm and enthusiastic 
welcome back from my conference and long 
service leave.  It is great to be back.  The 
International Thinking Conference in Belfast was 
valuable as were the visits to four schools in the 
north of England. It was affirming and exciting to 
know that we certainly have many worldwide 
leading practices happening at our school. I was 
also pleased to learn many new ideas and look 
forward to working with Sandi and the school 
community to implement those which are 
appropriate for the children at Morang South! 
 
You were in very capable hands while I was away; 
it is comforting to be able to make the most of my 
opportunity to travel knowing this. Sandi did a 
wonderful job as Acting Principal ς Thank you 
Sandi. Thank you also to Kaye McLaren and Marg 
Eames our leading teachers and the rest of the 
staff and community who all supported Sandi so 
well. 
 
We were very fortunate during this week to have 
Bunnings donate plants, mulch and the services of 
three staff to work on our gardens with some of 
our students. Bunnings are wonderful 
organisations who do a marvellous job of 
supporting our school community through 
donations to PFA and the school.  LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŀƴƪ 
them on behalf of our community and encourage 
our community see the report by Jordan and 
Sabrina later in the Newsletter and check our 
website. 

VISION 
Our vision for Morang South Primary is to become a vibrant learning community where all members are challenged and empowered to strive for and 

celebrate personal excellence and continuous growth.  The children will become positive, compassionate, able, creative, confident thinkers, and life long, 
socially responsible learners equipped to thrive in and shape the future of our evolving global society. 

Fri 12 Aug  Preps -Bundoora Park 

Tues 16 Aug  Curriculum Day 
Students Do Not Attend 

Wed 17 Aug  District Athletics  

Thur 18 Aug   Last Day For Book Club 

Orders 

Thur 18 Aug  Science Technology  Fair 

Parent Evening 

Fri 19 Aug  Science Technology Fair 

Mon 22 Aug  Waki Day 

Tue 23 Aug  Jump Rope for Heart 

Wed 24 Aug  Wakakirri 

Thur 25 Aug  Fathers Day Stall / Vision  

Portrait Viewing  

25 & 26 Aug  5/6  Forensic  Frenzy 

    

 

11th August 2011 



As you would know our Ψ{ǇŀǊƪƭŜǎΩ second hand 
clothing store closed at the end of last term. Many 
of you will have found yourselves some wonderful 
bargains here but more importantly made a 
contribution to the Tiana Reidy Foundation 
through your donations of used clothing and 
subsequent purchases. This Saturday evening sees 
ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛǊŘ ŀƴƴǳŀƭ Dŀƭŀ ōŜƛƴƎ ƘŜƭŘ ƛƴ ¢ƛŀƴŀΩǎ 
memory. During the eighteen months the shop 
was operating along with a special morning tea 
over $1600 was raised for the Tiana Reidy 
Foundation, which of course supports the Royal 
/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭΦ    It seems timely to 
acknowledge and thank Team Sparkles! Nicole 
Turner and Simone Ford were the initiators of the 
idea and were well supported by Kerrie Ralph in 
the initial set up and Donna Tait was a regular 
sales assistant.  Thank you to you all for a fabulous 
effort for a very worthy cause.    Paul and Cath, 
¢ƛŀƴŀΩǎ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘŜŘ ǘƘŜ ǎƘƻǇ ŀƴŘ /ŀǘƘ 
was often seen helping out on Wednesday 
afternoons. They now live in Queensland where 
they are getting to know a new community while 
still keeping in touch with their friends from 

Melbourne. We wish them well for the future 
and know that they will be warmly welcomed this 
weekend when they will catch up with their 
Melbourne friends and family and attend the Gala. 
 

We have had a number of 5/6 children attend 

inter-school round robin competitions in 
recent weeks for both basketball and football. 
Congratulations to all of the children and staff 
involved for representing our school so well and 
on your fine achievements. I have had some 

wonderful positive feedback about the high 
standard of sportsmanship and behaviour. We 
have high expectations about how our children 
behave when they represent our school. It is a 
privilege to represent our school not a right. 
Students who show they can live up to our values 
will be invited to attend these events. Well done 
everyone! 
 

The term social media refers to the use of web-
based and mobile technologies to turn 
communication into interactive dialogue. Social 
media are media for social interaction, as a set of 
methods to enhance social communication, using 
easily accessible communication techniques. I have 
included an article on social media and its possible 
ƛƳǇŀŎǘǎ ƻƴ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƻŘŀȅΩǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊΦ L 
hope you will find it beneficial as you navigate this 
phenomenon. 

We are now taking prep enrolments for 2012.  If 
you have a child who is starting school next year 
you can obtain an enrolment form from the office.  
If you know of anyone who is thinking of enrolling 
their child here please let them know that we are 
running tours each week, 9:30am Tuesday and 
Wednesday mornings.  They just need to contact 
the office to let us know they would like to attend.  
We try to limit the tours to no more than four 
families each time. This enables us to give some 
individual time to each family. 
 
Please remember that we love to have parents 
helping in the classrooms and if you have any   
worries or concerns, please let us know straight 
away. 
  

You are welcome to see me if you wish to discuss 
ǘƘŜ ƛǎǎǳŜǎ LΩǾŜ ǿǊƛǘǘŜƴ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƻŘŀȅΦ L ǿƻǳƭŘ         
appreciate feedback as to whether you find the 
information useful. 
 
Keep up that life-long learning! 
 
From your Principal, 
Julie Jones 

 
Social Media Use Can Lead to 
Mental Health Problems 
August 10, 2011 by Andrew Atwal 
Social media present risks and benefits to children 
who use them, but parents who secretly monitor 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘȅ ƻƴ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ ǎƛǘŜǎ ŀǊŜ 
wasting their time ς that they should have started 
talking to their kids about internet use when they 
were youngsters and they used their very first 
technology. These are the conclusions of Larry D. 
Rosen, a psychology professor at California State 
University Dominquez Hills who has researched 
ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅΣ ǿƘƛŎƘ ƘŜ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘŜŘ 
ŀǘ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪΩǎ ƳŜŜǘƛƴƎ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ !ƳŜǊƛŎŀƴ                
Psychological Association. 
 
Lƴ ŀ ǘŀƭƪ ŜƴǘƛǘƭŜŘ άtƻƪŜ aŜΥ Iƻǿ {ƻŎƛŀƭ bŜǘǿƻǊƪǎ 
/ŀƴ .ƻǘƘ IŜƭǇ ŀƴŘ IŀǊƳ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΣέ wƻǎŜƴ 
said  teenagers who use the social networking 
websites often show more narcissist tendencies, 
while young adults, who are older than teenagers 
and have a strong Facebook presence, show more 
signs of other psychological disorders, including 
aggressive tendencies, mania and some antisocial 
behaviours. 
 

http://www.youthtoday.org/view_author.cfm?author_id=310


Social Media Use Can Lead to Mental Health Problems ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜŘΧΦ 
 

Rosen said daily overuse of various forms of media and technology has a negative effect on the 
health of all children, preteens and teenagers, which, in turn, makes them more prone to 
psychological   disorders like anxiety, depression and others, which also makes them more likely 
to have further health problems as they grow older. 

 
Many college students agree that Facebook is distracting and can negatively impact learning. 
A study conducted by Rosen and two other researchers showed that middle and high school 
students, as well as college students, who checked their Facebook accounts at least one time 
during a 15-minute study period, achieved lower grades than those who did not check their 
Facebook during the same time frame. 
However, aside from the negative effects of social networks, Rosen said they also have some 
positive impacts. 
¸ƻǳƴƎ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ǿƘƻ ǎǇŜƴŘ ƳƻǊŜ ǘƛƳŜ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ ŀǊŜ ƻŦǘŜƴ ōŜǘǘŜǊ ŀǘ ǎƘƻǿƛƴƎ άǾƛǊǘǳŀƭ 
ŜƳǇŀǘƘȅέ ǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻƴƭƛƴŜ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎΦ {ƻŎƛŀƭ ƴŜǘǿƻǊƪƛƴƎ Ŏŀƴ ŀƭǎƻ ǇǊƻǾƛŘŜ Ǿƛǘŀƭ ǘƻƻƭǎ ŦƻǊ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ƛƴ 
ways that engage young students, more so than using other traditional methods. Another 
benefit of the websites is that they can help adolescents who are more introverted learn how 
to socialize behind the safety net of the various screens -- television and computer monitors 
and cell phones. 
hǘƘŜǊ ǊŜǎǳƭǘǎ ƻŦ wƻǎŜƴΩǎ ǊŜǎŜŀǊŎƘ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜ ŀ ŎƻǊǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǾƛǊǘǳŀƭ ŀƴŘ ǊŜŀƭ-world 
empathy. Although they are not the same, they do seem to be related, Rosen said. When 
people have more virtual empathy and real-world empathy, they tend to receive more social 
support in comparison with those that do not. Those that tend to spend more time playing 
video games often at times demonstrate less real-world empathy than those who spend less 
time playing video games. 
The most positive predictors of virtual empathy include the time that people spend on 
Facebook and the time they spend instant messaging others while on the website, Rosen 
said. 
A study of students studying showed that, on average, students lose focus on studying about 
every three minutes. 
According to a Wakefield Research Study, 73 percent of college students cannot study 
without some form of technology present, and 38 percent cannot go more than 10 minutes 
without checking their phone, computer, or other related forms of technology. 
tŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ƘƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ƘƻƭŘ ǘƘŜ ƪŜȅǎ ǘƻ ƛƳǇŀŎǘƛƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ōŜƘŀǾƛƻǳǊ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΦ 
wƻǎŜƴ ƛƴǎƛǎǘǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ƛǎ ŀƭƭ ŀōƻǳǘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘƛƴƎΣ άǿŜ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ǊŜŎƻƎƴƛȊŜ ǘƘŀǘ Ƨǳǎǘ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǎǘŀǊǘ ǘƻ ǘŀƭƪ 
to our children about safety at an early age and teach them to look both ways before crossing 
the street, we need to start talking about online safety as soon as they start to use any 
technologies. When you give that 2-year-old an iPad to play with, you need to start discussing 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ΨŎȅōŜǊ ǿƻǊƭŘΦΩ !ǎ ǘƘŜȅ ƎǊƻǿ ƻƭŘŜǊΣ ǘƘŜ ǘŀƭƪǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ŎƻƴǘƛƴǳŜ ŀǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƭŜǾŜƭ 
so that by the time they are teenagers they trust you and will talk to you if any safety issues 
ŀǊƛǎŜΦέ 
During his speech Rosen noted that parents who are more authoritative tend to have 
children who behave better while online, are less addicted to the internet, have higher levels 
of self-esteem, less depression, and often are more highly supervised. Parents can develop 
ǘƘŜ ŀǳǘƘƻǊƛǘŀǘƛǾŜ ǎǘȅƭŜ ōȅ ǎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ǊǳƭŜǎ ŀƴŘ ƭƛƳƛǘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ǳǎŜ ƻŦ ǘŜŎƘƴƻƭƻƎȅΣ ŀǎƪƛƴƎ 
their children (or students) for their thoughts and perspective about these rules and limits 
and setting consequences for disobeying the rules in advance. 



 

 

 

 
 

  

Grades Prep ï 6 
 

Week  03 

Home Group  1   Samir   Home Group  2  Jonathan  

Home Group  3   Tobey   Home Group  4  Caitlyn  

Home Group  5   Steven   Home Group  7  Jayden T -G 

Home Group  9   -   Home Group  11  Hayley  

Home Group  16   Lauren   Home Group  19  Kobi  

Home Group  22   Whole Grade   Home Group  23  Alexis  

PE  5/6 Basketball     



Grades Prep ï 6 
 

Week  04 

Home Group  1   Jarrod H   Home Group  2  Chloe  

Home Group  3   Jackson   Home Group  4  Imogen  

Home Group  5   Sarah   Home Group  7  Gabriela  

Home Group  9   Amy   Home Group  13  Thinura  

Home Group  15   Sam  Home Group  16  Nathan  

Home Group  19   Kelsea   Home Group  20  Danniella  

Home Group  22   Omar   Home Group  23  Jayde  

PE  HG 05     


